
 

 
Our Ref: 1052/99 
 

NOTICE 
CALL FOR PUBLIC SUBMISSIONS 

 

EXTENSION OF TIME TO SUBMIT AN ACCESS ARRANGEMENT: 
KALGOORLIE TO KAMBALDA GAS PIPELINE (LICENCE NUMBER 
WA: PL 27) 
 
This is to advise that Southern Cross Pipelines Pty Ltd (SCP), as owner/operator of 
the Kalgoorlie to Kambalda Gas Pipeline (WA: PL27) has requested a 12-month 
extension of time to submit a proposed Access Arrangement for this pipeline. 
 
Following discussions with SCP, I have granted an interim extension of two months 
to 1 February 2000 during which time public submissions are sought on the 12-month 
extension request.  This interim extension of time is granted in accordance with 
section 7.19 of the National Gas Pipelines Access Code for Natural Gas Pipeline 
Systems (the Code). 
 
Further consideration will be given to the request for a 12-month extension following 
the close of the public submission period, which will close at 4PM Western Standard 
Time on Friday 7 January 2000. 
 
Public submissions are therefore invited from interested parties on any matters that 
may be relevant to my consideration of the application for the extension of time for 
the Kalgoorlie to Kambalda Pipeline. 

Submissions should be addressed to: 

Mr Mike Jansen 
Office of Gas Access Regulation 
PO Box 8469 
Perth Business Centre 6849 
Fax: (08) 9213 1999 
Telephone: (08) 9213 1900 

Email: Mike_Jansen@offgar.wa.gov.au 

 
 
 
 
KEN MICHAEL 
GAS ACCESS REGULATOR 
 
3 December 1999 


